
Social Committee General Meeting –October 9, 2023 

 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie McDowell, Lea Tyler, Millie Wallace. 
Board Member: Tom Davis. 

Mary P. called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

Approval of minutes— Jeanie K. made a motion to approve the September 11, 2023 minutes. Enid Lobel seconded the motion, and 
it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the September 30, 2023 account balance was $4,625.40 less the Good Neighbor account of 
$1,123.41 for a net balance of $3,501.99.  

Activity Reports- 

 One hundred four residents participated in the September 20 Flu Clinic. Kudos should go to coordinator Cathy Sirocky, Bill 
Sirocky, Linda Kelly, Deb Laspas, and the Costco employees for making this worthwhile event possible. 

 Lea T. said 45-50 people attended the fun and informative October 1 Vocal Group Harmony-Then and Now. 
 Jeanie K reported that the October 4 New York City bus trip was a great success. Beautiful weather and a pleasant bus ride 

made for a delightful day. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Pat M. sent a reminder flyer for the October 13 Coffee at the Clubhouse. 
 Enid L. expects a good turnout for the October 14 Regency Hills Cocktail Party. 
 Thirty-six dancers are scheduled for the October 29 Line Dancing Party. Mary P. said tables will be setup outside the 

clubroom for additional residents to watch. 
 Mary P. said 72 residents have signed up for the November 4 Sloan Cocktail Reception-Starry Night. Black and white attire is 

suggested. 
 Jamie Colonna, physical therapist, will lead the November 5 Sunday Speaker Series: Posture Power. The American Bone 

Health presentation will concern osteoporosis and osteoarthritis. 
 The RAP Veterans Day Tribute will take place November 11 at 11:00 a.m. Ray Buckley said the Police and Fire Departments 

have been invited. Pat M. said Coffee at the Clubhouse will he held that Saturday at 9:00 a.m. Veterans can attend for free. 
 Mary P. and Enid L. will meet soon to discuss the December 3 RAP Holiday Dinner Dance. A save the date email went out on 

September 24. 
 The December 10 Speaker Series recorder recital musicians are rehearsing for their performance. Lea T. said a save the date 

flyer will go out before the end of October. 
 Mary P. stated there was a strong interest in the December 17 Holiday Cookie Exchange. 

 

CAB Liaison–Tom Davis said the budget is 90% complete. He said the board is currently looking for a location for the November 15 
annual meeting. The church gymnasium will not be available. 

Discussion- 

 Mary P. said that ten residents signed up for the new Progressive Dinner committee. Prior coordinators Arlene Coer and 
Donna Varvaris will lead a new member October 26 meeting. 
 

Since there was no further business, Cassie D. made a motion to adjourn.  Jeanie K. seconded, and the motion passed. The meeting 
adjourned at 7:21. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


